SLCC Meeting Minutes

August 14, 2006, Monday

7pm-- Spuler Hall, Calvary Church, 80th and Jewell Lake

Cell: 223-0684 Web: www.sandlakecc.org

Email: mail@sandlakecc.org AGENDA

- Sign- in
- Treasurers report -- not present-- Feb. and June Minutes available
- Assembly report-- not present

I. INRODUCTION-- New Airport-- Communications Director: Linda Bustamante-- (Introduced by Mr. John Barrett-Deputy Director of Airport Operations) Briefing: contacts with airport, and new travel restrictions

Contact information: E: linda bustamante@dot.state.ak.us Ph: 907-266-2107

II. LEGISLATIVE UPDATE

Lesil McGuire--

- 1.Eminent Domain: Bill passed into law
- 2. Consumer Fraud: Penalties were increased
- 3. Gang violence: Senate version passed, there will be hearings in October
- 4. Chad Bax Park: Ball field will be named in his memory

Norman Rokeberg --

- 1. BP North Slope issue: Concerns of maintenance, and costs based on \$55/barrel oil
- 2. Petroleum Tax Issues: Net vs. Gross... Net was passed, will bring increased revenue retroactive to April, and beginning of the year. Other issues-investment incentives, provision for change, cost benefit analysis will be built in to 2011 report

III. THANK YOUS and RECOGNITIONS-- for contributing to the community council:

Anchorage Sand and Gravel

Rainey Investments

Mr. Polk

Dimond West Little League -- Recognition of games in Western Regional Championship

IV. CANDIDATE FORUM: Questions asked in the SLCC questionnaire:

- How long have you lived in the district?
- If you do not win your race would you volunteer at the council level?
- What are your thoughts on an official being a consultant to a company that has business with the state?

Community members were also given time for a question and answer period in order to cover issues not addressed in our candidate mail-out questionnaires.

District 27--

Chuck Achberger-(R)

Bob Buch- (D)

Phelan Straube- (R)

Tom Moffat- (R) - not present/ no response to questionnaire

District 28--

Valerie Buffone-- (D)

Craig Johnson-- (R)

Two of our District N- Senate Candidates-- Rep. Lesil McGuire (R), and Rep. Norman Rokeberg (R), were also in attendance, and took questions from the audience.

The council wishes to express our heartfelt thanks to all of the candidates who were in attendance and were so generous with their time. We hope to see them at the October council meeting, and remind all of our friends and neighbors to <u>VOTE ON AUGUST 22</u> - SEE YOU AT THE POLLS!

V. Suggestion of board: Schedule another candidate forum in October to have a more in-depth Q/A before the November elections. We hope to see a big turnout of our friends and neighbors.